
 Tim Judge AT&T Missouri  
 Area Manager- Regulatory 101 W. High St. 
  Jefferson City, MO 65101 
  573-638-0261     Phone 
  573-636-3522     Fax 
 tj4848@att.com 

 
May 10, 2013 
 
 
 
 
Secretary of the Commission  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360 
 
 
Dear Secretary of the Commission: 
 
Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri, is filing the following tariff changes to 
comply with the directives of the Federal Communications Commission’s November 18, 2011 
USF/ICC Transformation Order, FCC 11-161 (WC Docket No. 10-90). This order requires that 
intrastate access rates for 1) terminating End Office Access Service, 2) terminating Tandem–
Switched Transport Access Service, and 3) originating and terminating Dedicated Transport Access 
Service be no higher than their functionally equivalent interstate access rates effective July 2, 2013. 
This filing implements those required rate reductions. 
 
Further, the switched access services tariff (Section 6, P.S.C. Mo.-No. 36) has been reorganized to 
follow the respective interstate switched access services tariff (Section 6, Southwestern Bell 
Telephone Co. FCC No. 1). This effort was undertaken for overall administrative ease and tariff 
simplification for the customer. The Commission Staff may also find this approach helpful in 
facilitating the review of rates and rate structures going forward. The Missouri switched access 
service section will now concur with the interstate tariff. Any exceptions from that concurrence will be 
listed in detail in the Missouri switched access service section.  
 
Also, Section 39 has been added to the Missouri tariff to correspond with certain switched access 
services residing in the respective Section 39 of the interstate access tariff.  
 
Lastly, a certification has been attached which confirms that this filing is not seeking duplicative 
recovery in the state and interstate jurisdictions1 

 
The issued and effective dates of these revisions are May 10 and June 10, 2013 respectively. 
 
Please refer any questions on this matter to Tim Judge on 573-638-0261. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ Tim Judge                   I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including  
      attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the Office of 

Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov this 10th 
day of  May, 2013. 

 
Tim Judge 
 

                                                 
1 Specifically, 47 C.F.R. §51.915(d)(3) requires Price Cap Carriers to certify annually to the FCC and 
to relevant state commissions that the carrier is not seeking duplicative recovery in the state 
jurisdiction for any Eligible Recovery subject to the federal recovery mechanisms. 
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